
June 28, 2024 
 
 
Loudoun - Ox 230 kV Electric Transmission Partial Rebuild Project 
 
Dear Neighbor: 
 
At Dominion Energy, we are committed to keeping you informed of projects in your community. 
We are writing today to provide an update on the Loudoun to Ox 230 Kilovolt (kV) Partial 
Rebuild Project. This rebuild replaces aging infrastructure and will maintain the structural 
integrity and reliability of the electric grid. 

As a reminder, this project is being completed in four phases. The first three phases have been 
completed and the work sites are being restored to their previous conditions. You are receiving 
this letter because your property is located within the final phase of the project area. This phase 
begins at the NOVEC Substation at the corner of Henderson Road and Clifton Road in Clifton 
and terminates at Ox Substation. In this section, crews will replace approximately 5.5 miles of 
existing 230 kV structures with new double circuit structures.  

Last month we performed tree work in this portion of the project. In July, we will begin building 
temporary access roads so crews can safely deliver materials to the job site.  Later this 
summer, you may notice increased traffic, noise, and localized congestion as structure 
foundation work commences and crews continue their pre-construction activities.   

We expect construction to be complete by December 2024. Following completion of the project, 
crews will restore the site to its previous condition. Restoration is scheduled to be complete in 
spring of 2025.  

In our ongoing efforts to keep you informed, we encourage you to read the construction 
brochure included with this letter and to visit our website at DominionEnergy.com/l-ox. You may 
contact us by sending an email to powerline@dominionenergy.com or by calling 888-291-0190.  

Sincerely, 
 
The Electric Transmission Project Team 

 
 


